CYCLING ENGLAND BOARD MEETING
16th May 2007, 6 More London Place, London Bridge
Present

Phillip Darnton (Chair)

John Grimshaw (by telephone)
Alison Hill

Kevin Mayne

Dave Merrett

Lynn Sloman

Chris Spencer

Christian Wolmar

Steve Garidis (CE Projects Coordinator)

Apologies were received from Peter King
Action Notes

1. 2006-7 Roundup:

The Board discussed the annual report and final spend summary.  It was noted that future annual reports would be able to include more monitoring data, in particular the number of extra trips generated across all programmes.

Action: Projects Coordinator to consider what monitoring data will be available for future annual reports.
2. Cycling Demonstration Towns:

Lynn Sloman and John Grimshaw gave summaries of their reviews of the 6 CDT Work Programmes submitted for the financial year 2007/8. 5 of the 6 work programmes were approved and were considered very strong.  Lancaster’s programme, whilst strong in many areas had some areas of concern in the ‘soft measures’ section which required following up before approval could be given.  Some peripheral concerns were also noted – the omission of a specific set of measures in Aylesbury on cycling provision in new housing developments and the deliverability of certain aspects of Darlington’s programme.

Actions: Projects Coordinator to brief Sally Killips and get a draft letter of approval written for the 5 CDTs with approved programmes.   Lynn Sloman to contact Lancaster to discuss areas of concern.  John to write to Aylesbury for update on measures taken to ensure adequate cycling provision in new housing areas. Phillip to follow up with Darlington.
3. The forward Plan (Bike for the Future II, reactions to Cycle Forum)
The Board discussed the cycle forum and were pleased with the outcomes of the day.  Many ideas for ‘Bike for the Future II’ a planned strategy paper on cycling investment for the next 5 years had already come out of the ideas cards from the forum.  A general plan for how the paper should be written was discussed.

Action: Projects Coordinator to draft timeline / project plan for the writing of Bike for the Future II.
4. LA Member champion revised proposal
The Board agreed that the revised proposal on a project to encourage and support member champions of cycling in Local authorities was well thought through and structured.  Dave Merrett and Chris Spencer agreed to champion the project and expressed their views on the best way of engaging potential champions, who they were and how they should be supported.

Action: Kevin Mayne to brief Tony Russell.  Projects Coordinator to arrange with Tony to kick-off project with a telephone meeting including Chris, Dave and Blue Rubicon.
5. Next meeting – July 10th & 11th
It was agreed that the next meeting would be held across 2 days in order to visit one of the CDTs, coinciding with the quarterly CDT meeting at which representatives of all CDTs would be present.  It was decided that this meeting should be in Aylesbury.

Action: Projects Coordinator to liaise with Sally Killips on arrangements and agenda.
